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PRESS RELEASE 

 
 

No. 180/2012 
 
Date: 16th March 2012 
 
 

Ongoing Works to Main Sewer at Line Wall Road 
 

The Infrastructure and Sewers Section of Technical Services Department wishes to 

inform the public that this weekend works will continue at Line Wall Road, adjacent to 

the City Hall building, in order to undertake repairs of one of the main manhole 

chambers linking into the main sewer culvert. Therefore, as from 15:00 hrs until 21:00 

hrs on Saturday 17th March 2012 and from 08:00hrs until 14:00hrs on Sunday 18th 

March 2012, the northbound lane will be closed to vehicular traffic. Northbound traffic 

flows along Line Wall Road will be stopped at the junction with Cathedral Square, 

where it will be diverted southbound to continue northwards via Queensway. 

Southbound vehicular traffic flow along Line Wall Road will remain at all times. 

Temporary road works signs will also be placed on the approach to the works area to 

guide drivers through the site.  

 

The Government would like to take this opportunity to apologise to the general public 

for any inconvenience that these works may cause to them. 
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